
The Fourth Reich – A Continuation of
the Roman Empire

The Reich has always meant the Holy Roman Empires. The Vatican is the Reich.
Every major war since the First Council of Nicaea was convened in Nicaea by
the Roman Emperor Constantine I and the bishops of Rome in AD 325 to create
the anti-Christian Catholic Church were all ordained by the Pope. The
objective of these major wars was to establish the Reich – Holy “Roman”
Empire.

Billy Graham and the New World Order

A few months after I became a born-again Christian through faith in Jesus
Christ in 1971, I attended a Billy Graham crusade in California. I deeply
loved and respected this man who I considered to be a true messenger of God.
Imagine my shock when I found out what he preached to me in 1971 about Jesus
Christ, he himself does not believe! If you want to know the truth about who
Billy Graham really is, please see and consider the facts brought out by this
Youtube video.
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The Knights of Malta and the New World
Order

The following are excerpts from “Behold a Pale Horse” by William
Cooper taken from chapter two, “Secret Societies and the New World
Order”

The Knights of Malta is a world organization with its threads weaving through
business, banking, politics, the CIA, other intelligence organizations, P2,
religion, education, law, military, think tanks, foundations, the United
States Information Agency, the United Nations, and numerous other
organizations. They are not the oldest but are one of the oldest branches of
the Order of the Quest in existence. The world head of the Knights of Malta
is elected for a life term, with the approval of the Pope. The Knights of
Malta have their own Constitution and are sworn to work toward the
establishment of a New World Order with the Pope at its head. Knights of
Malta members are also powerful members of the CFR (Council on Foreign
Relations) and the Trilateral Commission.

The goal of the Council on Foreign Relations is a New World Order. George
(Herbert Walker) Bush is a member of the CFR. Knights of Malta play a
powerful role in this scenario. In the 1930s General Smedley Butler was
recruited to help take over the White House. He was told that he was needed
because of his general popularity with the military. General Butler blew the
whistle and named several prominent Americans as part of the plot. At the top
of the list was John J. Raskob, who was a founding member of the U.S. branch
of the Knights of Malta. He was board chairman of General Motors. He was, at
the time, the U.S. Treasurer of the Knights of Malta. Congressional hearings
were held to investigate the plot, but none of those named, including Raskob,
was ever called to testify and nothing ever came of the hearings. Although
you will find this in the Congressional records, you will NEVER find it in
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ANY history book anywhere.

It is significant that the Iran-Contra episode has many similarities to the
1930s plot. William Casey was a member of the Knights of Malta. William
Casey, with the help of Vice President Bush, Anne Armstrong and Donald Regan,
caused the President’s Foreign Intelligence Advisory Board to be emasculated
so that Bush, Casey, North and others could carry out their dirty deeds
without oversight. They had also developed a plan to suspend the Constitution
of the United States and were preparing to implement the plan when they were
caught. These facts emerged from the hearings but were suppressed by the
committee chairman, Senator Daniel Inouye of Hawaii. You must understand that
tremendous power was involved in both attempts to overthrow the United States
Government.

William Casey was the Director of the CIA. He was a member of the CFR. Casey
was a Knight of Malta. He was the head of Ronald Reagan’s political campaign.
He was head of the Securities and Exchange Commission. During the Nixon
administration he was head of the Export-Import Bank.

Casey arranged financing for the Kama River truck factory in the Soviet Union
with 90% of the funds guaranteed or furnished by the U.S. taxpayer. This
factory built military truck and tank engines for the Soviet Army. It was,
and may still be, the largest factory in the world and could produce more
heavy trucks than all U.S. factories together. I believe Casey was murdered.

The first U.S. Ambassador to the Vatican was William Wilson, a Knight of
Malta. His appointment was probably illegal and, for a fact, was highly
unethical. Wilson could not possibly have represented the U.S. when his
allegiance was sworn to the Pope.

Knight of Malta Myron Taylor was President Roosevelf s envoy. Knight of Malta
John McCone was President Kennedy’s envoy and he was also the Director of the
CIA during the early ’60s. A former mayor of New York City, Robert Wagner,
was President Jimmy Carter’s envoy. Frank Shakespeare replaced William
Wilson. Frank Shakespeare is a Knight of Malta, and so it goes. President
Reagan spoke at the annual Knights of Malta dinner.

The Knights of Malta ALL have diplomatic immunity. They can ship goods across
borders without paying duty or undergoing customs check. Does that ring any
bells? In any case, that is power.

The Knights of Malta is held up by a backbone consisting of nobility. Nearly
half of the 10,000 members belong to Europe’s oldest and most powerful
families. This cements the alliance between the Vatican and the “Black
Nobility.” The Black Nobility is mostly the rich and powerful of Europe. The
head of the Black Nobility is the family that can claim direct descendancy
from the last Roman emperor. Maybe now you can see that things are beginning
to fall into their proper place. Membership in the Knights of Malta entails
obedience to one’s superior in THE ORDER and ultimately to the Pope.
Therefore, a U.S. ambassador who is also a member of the Knights of Malta
faces a conflict of interest. Why is this fact ignored? President Bush
appointed Knight of Malta Thomas Melledy to the post of U.S. Ambassador to



the Vatican.

The Vatican has founded the Pope John Paul II Center for Prayer and Study for
Peace at 1711 Ocean Avenue, Springlake, New Jersey, in a man- sion
overlooking the ocean. The mansion was given to the New York Archdiocese by
the estate of Elmer Bobst, who died in 1978. He was a multimillionaire and
chairman of Warner Lambert Company. Richard Nixon was a frequent visitor.
Directors of the Center were Kurt Waldheim, former Secretary General of the
United Nations and ex-nazi war criminal; Cyrus Vance, former Secretary of
State under Carter and member of both the Council on Foreign Relations and
the Trilateral Commission; Clare Booth Luce, a dame of the Knights of Malta;
and J. Peter Grace of W.R. Grace Company, who is head of the Knights of Malta
in the United States. The Center was set up by the Vatican as a part of the
Pope’s new peace plan, which will bring the world together (see my paper “The
Secret Government”). The Center has two roles: (1) Educate Catholics and
their children to accept the New World Order. (2) Provide residence for the
world-peace-solution computer and an ongoing study for peaceful solutions to
any future problems which may endanger world peace. The com- puter is hooked
to the world capitals via satellite. All nations have agreed to relinquish
sovereignty to the Pope and submit future problems to the computer for
solution. Of course, this will not go into effect until the New World Order
is publicly announced. I believe that the New World Order was born in secrecy
on January 19,1989. Now you know.

Acquaint yourself anew with the teachings of Jesus. Compare his teachings
with the tenets of the Illuminati and then compare it with the following. The
Vatican has stated at various times that “the Pope is for total disarmament;
the Pope is for elimination of the sovereignty of the nation states; the Pope
is also stating that property rights are not to be considered true property
rights. The Pope believes that only the Vatican knows what is right for man.”

Obama surrounded  by Roman Catholic
Jesuit Trained Intelligence Leaders

President Barack Obama meets with Director of National Intelligence James
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Clapper, right (Alma Mater St. Mary’s University, Texas), in the Oval Office,
Sept. 9, 2010.  Also attending are, clockwise from left, Robert Cardillo, DIA
deputy Director (and now Director of National intelligence for  intelligence
integration and schooled at Georgetown), Deputy National Security Adviser Tom
Donilon (Donillon attended la Salle Academy, earned a B.A. at:  The Catholic
University of America in 1977 and is connected personally to the Biden
family).  Rodney Snyder, Senior Director for Intelligence Program, NSS(Can
not find any kind of BIO on him).  John Brennan, Assistant to the President
for Homeland Security and Counterterrorism ( Attended private catholic
schools from his youth, is Alma mater at Fordham University and is former
CIA), and National Security Advisor Gen. James L. Jones (Alma Mater
Georgetown University)

I believe the Vatican and the Jesuits are at the top of the pile of evil in
the world today! One man I know called the Vatican, “An old farts club that
has lost its power.” I think anybody who thinks so is incredibly naive and
woefully (or willfully) ignorant of history and the political influence of
the Roman Catholic church! Such a person doesn’t even know the “Golden Rule,”
namely, “He who has the gold, rules.” The Roman Catholic empire had well over
1000 years to fleece Europe and the world of its wealth. Money is power.

Did you know that Washington D.C. used to be called Rome, Maryland, and that
Rome was the original community name of Capitol Hill, upon which the United
States Capitol Building sits? Ref:
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rome,_Maryland

Westboro Baptist Church’s false
doctrine of hatred exposed

Westboro Baptist church is a cult. They follow their pastor’s interpretation
of God’s Word. God is a God of love, not hate. He hates the sin, but not the
sinner!
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Japanese traditional drink for the new
year: Otoso

Otoso, the traditional Japanese drink during new year celebration.

Every year for three days from January 1st, the Japanese drink Otoso as part
of their celebration of the new year. It is made of spiced Japanese rice
wine.

Most Japanese don’t know the root of the meaning of the word Otoso which
literally means, “something that was slaughtered and resurrected.” Yes! This
name literally has Christian roots! It has to do with the death and
resurrection of Jesus Christ!

Reading from left to right as in English, the first character for O makes a
word honorific, the same meaning as the o in Ocha, Japanese green tea.

The second character with the sound of to means a person who was slaughtered
or killed.

The third character, so, has the meaning of resurrection, coming back to
life. Interestingly part of this character is the character for fish. A fish
symbol was used among early Christians as a secret sign to know one other.
The top part of the character is used in all characters that are plants. Some
people say it represents a crown of thorns. The right part of the character
has the meaning of tree with a cross.

There is not a single educated Japanese person who will argue the meaning of
those Chinese characters! I repeat, not a single person. It is as clear as
the difference between black and white to them. Some doubters may argue the
Christian roots of that word, but they will not deny those characters mean
something killed / resurrected.

There are many things in Japanese language and culture that indicate
Christianity came to Japan far earlier than most Japanese believe. They were
taught in school that Christianity first came to Japan with a Jesuit priest,
Francis Xavier, who came to Japan in 1549. But evidence abounds that
Christian missionaries came to Japan much earlier, from the 2nd century. This
knowledge has been covered.

I hope to add to this blog from time to time more information about Christian
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influence in Japan that have become central to Japan culture.

Adventure hitchhiking to Saitama city

Today is the first day of another extended road trip. I hope to use this
Christmas season to tell the Japanese people about Christ, and the best way I
know how to do that is by hitchhiking when traveling and talking to the
drivers individually.

I hitchhiked nearly 300 kilometers in three cars to the Kanto area which
includes Tokyo and vicinity. My destination was Noda city in Chiba
prefecture.

Two of the drivers went out of their way for me, the second driver, Mr.
Tokaji very much so because it meant at least one hour extra of his time. He
took me to Omiya station in Saitama City from where I took a train the rest
of the way. There is a direct train from Omiya to Noda.

Mr. Tokaji said that he is a religious person. It is uncommon for me to hear
such statements from Japanese people. Most say they’re not interested in any
matters related to faith.

Mr. Tokaji asked many questions about the Bible. He was impressed when I told
him that both Christianity and Judaism helped mold Japanese culture from as
early as the first century A.D. and that the chant “washoi washoi” that the
Japanese say when carrying the Omikoshi is a Hebrew word meaning “carry”.
Only a tiny percentage of the Japanese know of their Jewish/Christian roots.

Total cost for transportation today: 400 Japanese yen.
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A Muslim’s testimonial of conversion
to faith in Christ

A Muslim meets Jesus Christ, the Son of God, in prison!

I was really touched by this young man’s message. I showed it to the folks
who attend our Sunday evening fellowship meeting. Everybody was impressed. I
hope you appreciate it too!

Eighteen New Age Lies

A friend in America sent me an excellent article exposing the New Age
Movement. Dangerous false teachings abound in the world today, and I think
many of God’s children have been influenced by them unwittingly. The article
talks about Reiki, something a Japanese Christian friend tried to get me sold
on. I never quite bought it.

First paragraph of article:

Witches, Masons, Rosicrucians, Cabalists and other leading practitioners of
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the occult decided in the late 18th century that, if they were to increase
their influence in society, they would have to present their beliefs in a
disguised form. So they formulated a plan known as the Great Work. By
implementing the Great Work they hoped to lure Christians into accepting
beliefs which, had they been presented in their true form, would have been
rejected out of hand as the work of Satan.

Read more…
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